نماذج للغة الإنكليسزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعى في سسوريا منهاج حديث 2021 (1)

I-Read the following text then do the tasks below:

She withdrew to a remote place. The pains of childbirth drove her to the trunk of a palm tree. " I wish I had died Allah has created man in the best form and structure before this, and had been forgotten and out of sight!" Mary said. She had known that she was going to be tested with the birth. Her people would not assist her, and they would not believe her story. After she was known as a devout worshipper among them, they now thought that she had turned into a bad woman. But a voice cried to her from beneath, "Don't grieve!" She was asked to shake the trunk of the tree towards herself, so that fresh ripe dates would fall upon her. Allah blessed her by giving her food and drink. Thus, she could eat, drink and rejoice.

She went to her people carrying her child. They said,"O Mary! How could you do such a strange thing! Your father was not a bad man, nor was your mother an unchaste woman. That day, she vowed a fast, not to speak to any human being. Therefore, she pointed to him. Her people said: "How can we talk to one who is a child in the cradle?" He said: " verily, I am a servant of Allah, He has given me the Scripture and made me a prophet."

A-Choose the correct answer(a, b or c): (40 marks)

1. Mary people would nother, and			
they would not be	lieve her story.		
a- help	b-know c- me <mark>et</mark>		
2. a voice cried to her from beneath "don't			
a- feel happy	b- feel sad c- feel fine		

- 3. She _____ a fast, not to speak to any human beina.
- a. made a promise b. went c. made money
- 4. Allah has given Mary -----and made her a prophet.
- a. lord b. the Scripture c. servants

B-Choose the meaning/definition of the following words: (30 marks)

5. grieve means:

- a. to feel very sad
- **b.** to feel very happy
- c. satisfied
- 6. vow means:
- a. to make a serious promise
- **b.** to make friends
- c. to make a serious success
- 7. the scripture means:
- a. The Book (Quran).
- **b.** The Book (Injeel)
- c. The Book (Psalms)

II-Read the following text then do the tasks below:

in order to build this world generation after another. We are provided with a creative mind, a sensitive soul and a powerful body. It is a mixture full of potential and capable of making a lot of duties every day. They are with us as trusts which we should look after in the best possible ways and in accordance with Allah's commands. Men and women stand side by side to achieve the target of their existence. They complete each other when they follow the Sunnah of Prophet Muhammad (PBUH). The mother of believers, Aisha (May Allah be pleased with her) said many times that she used to race with the Prophet. This shows that exercising reinforces family bonds and indicates that physical exercising is available for both men and women. Muslims are fully qualified to be the best in sports. They are well trained to respect others and follow rules, and they are also used to group work. A good example of today is Mr. Muhammad Salah.

A- Write true (T) or false (F): (30 marks)

- 8. Men and women stand together to achieve the target of their existence.
- 9. Allah has created man in full and perfect form.
- 10. physical exercising is available for men only.

B- Answer the following questions: (20 marks)

- 11. Who is the The mother of believers?
- **12.** How are Muslims qualified to play sports well?

لشرعي في سـوريا منهاج حديث 2021 ()	نماذج للغة الإنكليزية لطلاب الشالث الشانوي ا		
Choose the correct answer (a, b or c): (120. m)	VI. Rewrite the following sentences as required		
13- He practices a lot to improve his	in brackets: (40.m)		
abilities.	28 . They won't paint their hose them selves.		
a- athlete b. athletic c. athletics	(Change into causative form)		
14swimming and archery are important	29. I can't travel back in time.		
sport to strengthen the body.	(I wish)		
a. both b . either c . nor	30.Marla: "I am sending an email to my brother		
15- Fathers mothers are responsible of their	now."		
families.	(Marla said)		
a . but b . and c . so	31. They have awarded Suzana many medals		
16. This book teaches you how to maintain your	(change into passive)		
computer	Fill the spaces with suitable words. (40marks)		
a . flesh and blood b . day and night c . step by step	Follow – and – things – messenger- astray		
17- Makkah is the citythe Prophet	32-I have left you two		
Muhammad(PBUH) was born .	33-If youthem ,you will never		
a. who b . where c . which	34-goThey are the Book		
18- I feltwithout my watch .	35-of Allaqhmy Sunnah .		
a -lost b - beaten c – won			
19. The fire the second floor of the company	VIII- Write a composition about the following		
by the time the firefighters arrived.	topic: (50 marks)		
a. reachedb. reachesc. had reached	Choose an ideal person you know to write a		
20- If I wings, I would fly far away.	paragraph about him / her. Include these items:		
a. had had b. had c. have	· who he / she is		
21 - Wea party for our teachers next	· his / her appearance		
Sunday.	· his / her characteristics		
a -are having b – will have c – have	detail about him / her		
22- Iwe will go to the same beach where we	· your opinion about him / her		
usually go.			
a-am thinking b- think c- will think			
23her teacher, Lily prefer walking to	Best Wishes		
swimming.	M.Alloubad		
a-while b- like c-similarly			
24- The accidentyesterday			
a. came over b. came about c. came up			
VI- Ask questions about the underlined words:			
(30 marks)			
25- Mr Mohammad is an English teacher.			
20. His subject is your interest in a			
26. .His subject is <u>very intersting.</u>			
27- he has taught English for siyteen years			
27- he has taught English for sixteen years.			

...

**

نماذج للغة الإنكليسزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعي في سسوريا منهاج حديث 2021 (2)

I-Read the following text then do the tasks below:

Science, technology, and other fields of knowledge developed rapidly during the Islamic golden age. Time measuring devices became essential for Muslims because they highly appreciated time. The development of clocks,

mechanical clocks, and digital clocks reveal an exciting story of engineering and fine technology. In 807 AD, Haroun Al-Rasheed, sent Charlemagne, the king of Franks, a water clock. Inside that clock, there were twelve horsemen. Each hour, a horseman steps out of a window. When it is twelve o'clock, the twelve horsemen appear together. The West went through a miserable period of ignorance at that time. Charlemagne

men thought that the clock was inhabited by a demon so, they destroyed it. To their surprise, they found nothing except its initial parts. It is said that Charlemagne has been ashamed of what they did. He brought skilled workers to fix the clock, but they couldn't. From the sundial to digital clock, the East and the West have been working hard to adjust their time.

A- Choose the correct answer (a, b or c): (40 mark

- Time measuring devices became _____for Muslims
- a- necessary b- unnecessary c- not important
- 2. The West went through a period of ignorance.
- a. short b. long c. depressed
- 3. He brought skilled workers to
- a. invent b. repair c. paint
- **4.** The East and the West have been working hard to their time.

the clock.

a. regulate **b.** lose **c.** spend

B-Choose the meaning/definition of the following words:

(30 marks)

- 5. rapidly means:
- a. quickly
- **b.** slowly
- c. carefully
- 6. step out means :
- a. to go to somewhere.
- **b.** to leave for a short time
- **c.** to arrive immediately
- 7. demon means:
- a. an evil spirit b. a good angel
- c. a skilled worker

<u>II-Read the following text then do the tasks below:</u>

Asma' was one of the first people to accept Islam. She was later given the nickname (woman with two waistbands) because she went in secret to provide the Prophet and her

father with food while they were emigrating to Madina. Asma' describes her early days in Madina with her husband, saying, "I used to rear the horse, offer it food

and water and groom it. I would grind the grain and knead the dough but I could not bake well. A native Madinian woman used to bake for me. The women of Madina were very helpful.

Asma' was a sensitive and devoted woman. Her final meeting with her son, Abdullah, will remain one of the most unforgettable moments in the early history of the first Muslims. Asma' narrated many Hadiths of the

Prophet (PBUH). The books of Al-Bukhari and Muslim include 56 hadiths narrated by her from the Prophet (PBUH). May Allah have mercy upon Asma'!

A- Write true (T) or false (F): (30 marks)

- 8. The husband of Asma' was called Abdullah . ____
- 9. She used to rear the horse, offer it food and water and groom it. ____
- 10. The women of Madina were very helpful. _____
- B- Answer the following questions: (20 marks)
- 11. What is the nickname of Asma'?

12. How many Hadiths did she narrate from the Prophet (PBUH)?



لشرعي في سـوريا منهاج حديث 2021 ()	نماذج للغة الإنكلينية لطلاب الشالث الشانوي ا
III-Choose the correct answer (a, b or c):(80	VI. Rewrite the following sentences as required
marks)	in brackets: (40.m)
13. Isuch a bious man like him.	28 . He behaved like he was a child. (As if).
a.never saw b- have never seen c-	
never seen 14. I think Ia new pen.my pen has run out.	(He behaved as if)
a. will buy b. buy c. am going to buy	29. 30-Did you make a cake two days ago?
15. unless youthe whole trth , I wont	(He asked me)
forgive you.	30 . 29-They will show the match on TV.
a.told b- tell c- had told	,
16. The patient felt better after she the	(change into passive)
operation. a . had undergone b . undergoes c . was undergoing	31-I need to change the curtains of my house.
17 baby Lisa began to cry, Mom gave	(Change into causative sentence)
her a bottle.	
a.So b- Since c- As a result	Fill the spaces with suitable words. (40marks)
18. The football game stopped of the bad	matter - earth - declare - throw- astray
weather.	32-"When theis shaken with its
a. so b. although c. because	33- (final) and When the earthout its burden,
19 . She asked if I the day after. a . come b . would come c . will come	
20 - Everybody makes mistakes. We are	34 -and when man will say ' what is thewith its?
a-here and there b-flesh and blood c-step by	35-on that day, it willits information ."
step	VIII-Write a composition about the following
21-I dislike peopleare selfish.	
a.who b-where c- which	topic: (50 marks)
22- The toothpaste is It is almost	Writ about effects of learning Qur'an
free.	
a-antivirus b- expensive c- inexpensive	
23. She attracted the attention with her	
manner.	
a-home-like b- star-like c- lady-like .	
24. My sister is fondreading novels	
and short stories.	
a-at b- into c- of	
VI- Ask questions about the underlined words:	
(30 marks) 25- My grandfather lives in a house next to the	
mosque.	
?	
26. .every day, he reads two chapters of the Holy	Best Wishes
Qur'an.	M.Alloubad
27 ha usually tagahas the Ourlan in the massus	
27 - he usually teaches <u>the Qur'an</u> in the mosque.	

Γ

نماذج للغة الإنكليــزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعي في سـوريا منهاج حديث 2021 (3)

<u>II-Read the following text then do the tasks</u> below

The very first step that makes a Muslim positive and effective in society is the belief in God, the first pillar of faith. The numerous times in a day when a Muslim raises his finger and bears witness that there is no god but Allah and Muhammad is His prophet (PBUH) increase faith. It is something to be spoken in words, to be believed in within the heart, and to be put into action. Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) said that faith had seventyodd branches, the greatest of which is to say, there is no god but Allah, and the lowest of which is to remove an obstacle from the road. In between, there are lots of actions that reflect real faith practically in the community. To believe in God is to believe that He is watching us in every second. Angles are other creatures that never disobey God, but we are created to choose our way. They are perfect examples for us to believe in the unseen. Choose the right answer a, b, or c (40m):

the belief in God_makes a Muslim positive and effective in

- a- community b- Angels c- branches
- 2. Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) said that faith had -----odd branches.
- a. seventeen b. seventy seven c. seventy
- 3. there are lots of actions that reflect real faith practically in ------
- a. the roads b .the society c. the branches
- **4**. -----are perfect examples for us to believe in the unseen.
- a. Angels b. community c. actions

Choose the meaning of the following words:30m)

- 5- numerous : exciting in
- a- large number b- small thing c- a little thing
- 6.Obstacles: Something that
- a. Makes it different for you to do
- b- makes it easy for you to do .
- c- makes it difficult for you to do .
- 7- Convey: to make something
- a- known b- unknown c- unseen

A- Write true (T) or false (F): (30 marks)

Zayd Bin Thabit was one of the remarkable
Companions who gave much attention to learning,
particularly the memorisation of the Qur'an. When
the Prophet (PBUH) felt confident of Zayd's abilities,
he entrusted him with recording the Holy Qur'an.
Whenever revelation would come down to the
Prophet (PBUH), he would often call upon Zayd to
come with his ink pot and record the revelation. Later
on, Umar and Abu Bakr (May Allah be pleased with
them) called upon Zayd.

"You are a wise young man," said Abu Bakr "and we trust you because you have written down the revelation for the Messenger of Allah, (PBUH). Therefore, put together the Qur'an into one book." Zayd said, "I felt as if I had been asked to move a mountain." Zayd completed the task by gathering written texts and minds who had memorised the Book.

Decide if the following sentences are true (T) or false (F): (30 marks)

- 8- Zayd Bin Thabit was interested in seeking knowledge.
- **9-** He used to be asked to write down the Prophet's speeches.
- 10- Gathering the Quranic texts was heavy to Zayd.

 Answer the following questions: (20 marks)
- 11. When did the Prophet entrust Zayd with recording the Holy Qur'an?
- 12- What did Umar and Abu Bakr ask him to do?



نماذج للغة الإنكليــزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعي في سـوريا منهاج حديث 2021 () III- Choose the right answer a, b or c:(80 marks) 13- He normally -----a Khatmah of the Quran every month a-is finishing b- finished c- finishes .**14**- ----home now? a-Do you go b - Has he gone c- Are you going 15- I ----on a project so far. a- am working b-- worked c- have worked 16- hey----- new clothes for the coming Al-AdhaEid. a-buy b- will buy c- are going to buy 17- The man would have met the minister if they--------- him. a-allowed b- allow c- had allowed 18- The portrait looks -----with its amazing colours and shades. a-chameleon-like b- home-like c-life-like 19- don't -----others. No one is perfect. a-reproach b- criticize c- decent 20- Huda woke up late, she missed the school bus. a- because b- or c- so 20-Rami keeps bending over backwards to----weight. a-win b- beat c- lose 21-She is committed -----raising her children properly. c- after a-to b- for 22-The bus-----ten minutes ago. b-came down c-came up a-came along 23-The earthquake caused a great -----to the city. c- disastrously a- disastrous b-disaster 24-I respect peoplejob is to help others b- which c-whose VI- Ask questions about the underlined words: (30 marks) 25- There are five prayers in Islam. **26**- Rich Muslims help people <u>in need.</u> -----? 27- A Muslim is satisfied with his life because he

knows that it is created by God.

vi. Rewrite the following sentences as required		
in brackets: (40.m)		
28. You don't study French.		
(It's time)		
29. "Don't make false judgment about people."		
(My father ordered me)		
30 . My mom feeds my cat three times a day		
(change into passive)		
31-Sam couldn't type the essay.		
(Change into causative sentence)		
Fill the spaces with suitable words. (40marks)		
appointed – some – womb – throw- grow up		
32-" We cause whatever We want to rest in the		
33- for antime (inside the womb), We then		
take you out of the womb as a baby (infancy and		
34-childhood). Then you mayand receive		
35- strength (adulthood), andof you may		
then die and others may grow to a very old age.		
"VIII- Write a composition about the following		
topic: (50 marks)		
Write about the advantages of using of mobile		
phones.		

Best Wishes M.Alloubad



نماذج للغة الإنكليــزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعي في سـوريا منهاج حديث 2021 (4)

<u>II-Read the following text then do the tasks</u> below

The Alhambra palace is one of the most beautiful Islamic Landmarks in the world. It is located in Granada, Andalusia, Spain, Lets go on a tour there and see how marvelous it is. When you go toward the palace, you hear the sound of water, which make you relaxed. You also see the green colour surrounding the Alhambra as if protecting as a precious jewel . Every single place is covered with decorations, which shows how much Muslims were concerned either architecture and arts. Arches are every where, and walls are covered with ceramic. The Arabic calligraphy is also used in decorations. It is one of the arts which Muslims were skilled in. One of the most powerful sentences which appear wherever you turn your eyes in the palace "God is the only Victor". You also have the chance to see a very special type of columns, which Is not used in any other building. In the heart of Alhambra is the courtyard of the Lions. It is surrounded by 124 marble columns which support column wonderful domes.

Choose the right answer a , b, or c (40m):

- 1-The Alhambra palace is located in -----a-ltaly b-Spain c-Iraq
- 2-Muslims were interested in-----
- a-architecture b-arts c- architecture and arts
- 3-----is One of the most powerful sentences which appear wherever you turn your eyes in the palace.
- a-"Peace be upon you"
- b-"Allah save you"
- c-"God is the only Victor"
- **4-**In the ----- of Alhambra is the courtyard of the Lions.

a-heart b-corner c-domes

Choose the meaning of the following words:30m)

- 5-Marvelous means:
- a-Wonderful b-awful c-bad
- 6-Architecture means the study
- a-designing buildings b- astronomy cmathematic

7-Courtyard means:

- a- a closed space that is surrounded by building in a palace
- b- a narrow space that is surrounded by building in a palace
- c-an open space that is surrounded by building in a palace

II-Read the following text then do the tasks below In the year 632 D.C. (10 A.H), Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) decided to make a pilgrimage to Makkah which is known as the Farewell Pilgrimage. After

completing the rituals of Hajj, the Prophet (PBUH) addressed the people who gathered there in Arafat. His words to humanity were quite clear and concise. Some of his words were:

"O People! It is true that you have certain rights with regard to your wives, but they also have rights towards you."All humans are from Adam and Eve. An Arab has no superiority over a non-Arab, nor does a non-Arab have any superiority over an Arab, except by piety and good deeds."

Decide if the following sentences are True (T) or False (F):

- 8. The Prophet Muhammad (PBUH) went on a pilgrimage to Makkah In the year 632 D.C. (10 A.H)
- 9... The people gathered there in Arafat . ()
- **10.** Before completing the rituals of Hajj, the Prophet (PBUH) addressed the people. ()

Answer the following questions. (20m)

- 11. Where did the people gather when the prophet address them?
- **12**. How were the words of the Prophet (PBUH) to humanity?



نماذج للغة الإنكليزية لطلاب الثالث الثانوي الشرعي في سوريا منهاج حديث 2021 ()

Ill- Choose the right answer a, b or c:(80 marks)

17. I -----him if I were you.

a-wouldn't tell b- won't tell c- wouldn't have told

18. Jawad-----in the park when it started raining.

a. was playing b. have played c. play

19. The -----of the tumour took along time.

a-remove b-removal c-removed

20-Emma has blue eyes -----,her brother 's eyes are blue .

a-likewise b-like c-unlike

21.you can always----your parents for help if you need it.

a-turn to b- turn into c- turn on

22. The compass arrow points -----the north.

a-for b- to c- on

23. Her ----eyes looked proudly at her son.

a-star-like b- life-like c- lady-like **24**. He -----time studying for the exam.

a-spends b- stands c– makes

VI- Ask questions about the underlined words: (30 marks)

25. <u>Muhammad Ali Rashwan</u> is an Egyptian champion.

26. He became well known in Los Angeles Olympics in 1984.

27. Rashwan didn't hit him on his knee <u>Because</u> this is against his religion and his morals.

E. Rewrite the following sentences as required in

brackets: (40m)

28. " My son isn't responsible as yours.

(If only.....)

29. They have awarded Suzana many medals.

(passive voice)

30. Peter: "What may your family do now?"

(He wondered)

31.If I am a policeman, I will arrest all the bad people.

(change into second conditional sentence)

Fill in the spaces with the correct words in

the following Hadith: (40m)

content - and - found - religion- as

32." He has ----- the taste of faith who is

33.----with Allah as his Lord, with Islam as his,

34.----- and with Muhammad as a

35-Prophet ----as a messenger"

VIII-Write a composition about the following

topic: (50 marks)

Write about one scene from the Day of The Hereafter

Best Wishes M.Alloubad